## Richard Gordon Jr. PTA Local Unit 1.7.13 North Kitsap General Membership Meeting Minutes June 7, 2017, 4:00 PM Gordon Library

Call to Order: 4:11pm by the President

Attendance: Quorum is met

Accepted Minutes From Last Meeting: Minutes from the February 7, 2017 meeting are

accepted as written.

**Treasurer's report:** \$22913.30 is in the Kitsap Bank account as of June 6, 2017.

## Committee updates:

· Volunteer Coordinator: Nicole McCallum

· All School Dance: OPEN

· Read-A-Thon: Jennifer Osborne

· Membership: OPEN

· Communication: Desiree Honschke

Passport: Rachel StrohmeyerFundraising: Tanya Guest

Gordon Gear: Jennifer Turla

· Tie Dye Day: Tanya Guest and Mary Krukar

· Family Fun Night: Michelle Pickering

Fall Carnival: Desiree Honschke
Staff Appreciation: Sara Jeffers
Box Tops: Deanna Gemmer

## **New Business:**

- Discussion held regarding the 2017-2018 budget. Programs for math and reading were discussed. The PTA proposes to fund Accelerated Reader and Reflex Math, which can be used by all grade levels at Gordon. Budget information for teacher programs will be disseminated through Principal Tollefson. Minutes will be posted to the Gordon website.
- Motion made by Dana Brown to return Read-A-Thon designated playground funds back into the general fund for the purpose of funding programs and activities for the 2017-2018 school year. Motion passed.
- Motion made by Michelle Pickering to approve the 2017-2018 budget as written. Motion passed.
- Discussion held regarding tie-dye day next year. Idea presented to provide logo white shirts for all students and to ask for parent donations rather than limiting this to tie-dye day. Shirts could be provided at the beginning of the year so all students will have a shirt for spirit day.
- Discussion held regarding Square Art Fundraiser for 2017-2018. Suggestion made to do an all-school fall fundraiser of this type with possible add-ons available throughout the year.
- Meeting attendance discussed for next school year. Suggestion made that meeting notice should be in writing and sent home with children for General Membership meetings next year in addition to email, Facebook and newsletter notification to hopefully improve attendance.
- Next popcorn Friday will be this Friday June 9th. Volunteers are needed for this event.
- School dance will be held Friday June 16th at 6:30. The theme will be 1950's sock hop.
   Volunteers are needed for this event.

• The positions of Treasure and Vice President are vacant for the 2017-2018 school year. All are encouraged to help recruit volunteers for these positions, the position of Treasurer being especially critical to the function of the PTA.

Meeting Adjourned: Meeting adjourned at 4:57

Minutes: Dana Brown- Secretary